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February 21, 2011 
 
Tara Arko 
Assistant Technical Advisor 
Nunavut Impact Review Board  
P.O. Box 1360  
Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
 
 
 
Dear Tara Arko: 
 

Re: Notice of Part 4 Screening for Terry Prowse's "Climate Change Effects on the 
Hydro-Ecology of Northern Lakes" project proposal 

 
Transport Canada appreciates the opportunity to participate in the Part 4 Screening process for 
Terry Prowse's "Climate Change Effects on the Hydro-Ecology of Northern Lakes" project 
proposal as indicated by NIRB in the February 11, 2011distribution letter. Transport Canada is 
responsible for transportation policies and programs that promote a safe transportation system, 
ensuring that they work effectively and in an integrated manner.  
 
Our review consisted of the following documents: 
 

• NRI Application in English 
• Maps 
• Non technical Project Proposal summary in English and Inuktitut 
• NPC Conformity Determination and Questionnaire 

 
Transport Canada has conducted a cursory review of the project proposal in accordance with our 
departmental mandate pursuant to the Navigable Waters Protection Act.  Based upon this initial 
review Transport Canada has no concerns regarding this project. 
 
Transport Canada appreciates the opportunity to participate in this review and provide comments 
to the NIRB for your consideration. Should you have any questions pertaining to these comments, 
please contact me via email at christopher.aguirre@tc.gc.ca or by telephone at (204) 956-1478 
 
 
 
Regards, 
 

 
Christopher Aguirre 
Environmental Officer  
Prairie and Northern Region 


